Tynemouth Deanery report October 2023 to March 2024

Members of Tynemouth deanery committee have met and had long discussions about the way forward for us with only one appointed branch Leader, and no deanery leader.
We much appreciate the support of our archdeaconry vice-president Anne Blight. With the wealth of experience amongst us we feel we still function well as a deanery with regular meetings, and good attendance at deanery events -and branch parties! Communication of news from MSH via the diocese down to branch level, and back again is efficient, but we do pray of course that we may be able to appoint more leaders in due course.
Since September 2023 St.Peter’s  Monkseaton held a Deanery Quiet afternoon led by Bishop John and in December St. George’s Cullercoats held a Deanery Advent Service led by Canon Adrian Hughes., which were both well attended.

Linda Beneworth has also visited branches speaking about her work in Action and Outreach as has

‘Walking With’ Wallsend, and all of our branches supported the Peoples Kitchen Christmas Appeal with gift bags or donations.

In 2024 Our Branch leaders/contacts will continue to meet twice a year for Deanery Meetings which are held after Diocesan Councils and these are always well attended with a representative from each branch.

Membership in branches remain stable and 3 new members have been enrolled, plus an existing MU member who has moved into our area has been welcomed into St.Peter’s Monkseaton branch.

The 7 branches in our Deanery continue to meet monthly and we once again in 2024 have arranged together as we do each year, a Deanery Quiet Day at St. Mary’s Monkseaton, an Advent Service at St. Lukes Wallsend along with a Special celebration which is to be held by St.Peter’s Monkseaton for their 100th birthday, which makes 3 of our branches in Tynemouth Deanery within the last year or so celebrating 100 years of Mothers Union which is quite an achievement !!

All of our branches have now held their AGM meetings and have arranged their 2024 programmes, and we look forward to supporting Mothers Union both home and worldwide in 2024.

Christine Birrell, Deanery Secretary

